Burnaby Tennis Club
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, July 13, 2016
Present      
David Pel – Treasurer   
George McLachrie – President
Mary Flynn – Women’s League Director
Bev Olson -- Social Director

Mike Hopkins – Membership Director

Lawrence Kumar – Vice President
Graham Youde – Operations Director
Anothy Mazzucco -- Tournament Director

Kenny Wong – Director at Large

Ron Leung – Men’s League Director

Glenn Richards – Head Pro
David Yang – Club Manager
Approval of draft agenda
The Agenda was approved.   

Adoption of the Minutes from June 2016
The minutes were adopted.     

Open Shirts available for $10
Some shirts were sold.

Burnaby Open Updates

Glenn gave an overview

· Numbers-wise we are close to Stanley Park by category, but we don’t have as many categories as Stanley Park
· Entrance fees increased by $2 and $5

· Jack Xiao had fun, will be working the front desk

· Score cards are missing and Glenn was directed to purchase scorecards to replace the missing ones as soon as possible and be sure to store them securely.
Bev on concessions

· Great batch of volunteers, students were exceptional. She received a lot of help from Gary, Tony and Val

Tony

· Excellent volunteers, students were exceptional

· Banners were donated

· Gary Sutherland was helpful, including getting donations for supermarket gift certificates
George

· Gross revenue for 2016 was $22K vs. $16k in 2015

· Profit was approx. $500 more than last year, but we gave away t-shirts, approx. $4000
Update on ITF Seniors World Team Championships, Helsinki
Glenn

The tournament was well run. The Canadian team finished 7th out of 22 teams. Glenn won 5 doubles matches. He finished between 5-8. Pernfours was in Glenn’s age group but they did not play.

Finance  
Lawrence


June we lost money because expense paid for BTO, but revenue will be counted in July. There were $3000 expenses. Profit for the year is projected to be $40-44K.


Budget is the same as last year. If dues are increased $10-15 for adults then profit for 2017 would be approx. $38K with 270 members, 30 Pay and Play, SFU rentals of about $4000. We budgeted more money for staff in order to hire a full time front desk staff. New booking system will be more expensive. Total expenses will be about $3000 more, leading to an increase of 1.5% in dues which is a $10 increase for seniors and $15 for adults.


The new category for early bird will be $490 in dues. Regular member also playing early bird would pay $50 extra.
Membership

Mike

Mike proposed adding the “student” category in with the “intermediate” category of membership to simplify and so that these students receive a discounted rate but can still play with other adults in prime time.  This was in contrast to discussions in the last meeting where it was suggested to have separate student and intermediate categories with the student rate somewhere in between junior and intermediate rates.  Graham thought there were too many convoluted categories that are hard to police.  Mike commented that currently the intermediate membership is for 18 – 23 year olds and costs $670.00.  The addition of student to intermediate category was approved.  
Court time for guests was confirmed to be $25/hr. flat rate per court for both prime and non-prime time hours.  The rate is in line with other clubs fees and simplifies things by having one rate. 
Operations

Graham

1. Toilets—BTC is on a water- table so toilets are always going to overflow unless we purchase power assisted, forced water flush toilets. $2700 + tax including installation to replace all toilets.

$2700 approved for toilets

2. FOB--$470/100. We have 80 on hand. FOBs are programmable and could erase all FOBs. Current members would need to have their FOBs reactivated. Need in place before October 1st. It was agreed to replace and issue new and reactivated FOBS for the New Year and each year for members. 
3. Bubble up September 7th. Might be an error; Graham will confirm.

AGM Date


Need to give 6 weeks’ notice. Wednesday October 26th, 2016 at 7:00 p.m. will be the night for the AGM. 

David Pel mentioned that an accountant to provide an overview and opinion of our Statements will cost $4000-5000. Would get statements by the end of September. Board meeting on October 12th. AGM date of October 26th at 7:00pm was approved.

George asked how we could utilize the 22% of unused court time. Tony suggested a seniors’ league.
Kenny

Kenny is working on the August newsletter. He suggested a welcome package for new members to include a t-shirt (we only have a limited # of Men’s Medium left) and 2 guest passes.

Ron


Peter Upper is now captain for league. 
Mary


Ladies teams did well. Both the Open Team and Div. 4 night team finished second.
George
            George was reminded by Gary Sutherland and mentioned that the 50 year anniversary is coming up. Gary suggested a couple of social themes, perhaps playing with wooden racquets, were one. . 


We need Mediquest retraining for all previous participants that were trained, for the defibrillator. Suggested Glenn and Shelley get trained and all BTC Staff as a priority.

Asked about the ball machine.


David mentioned that we need new chairs. 


Graham suggested we talk to the city about new benches. 


George pointed out that eight board members are up for re-election; everyone except Bev, Mary, Mike and Kenny. He also mentioned having a past presidents meeting which was scheduled for Wednesday July 27th, 2016.
